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Retro was the theme of the V Prograce
The Faculty of Engineering and Information Technology of the UP and the Neumann János Computer Science Society jointly organized the first Prograce programming competition in 2016.The event was held every year until 2019, but due to Covid, it had to wait two years before the anniversary Prograce V on 10th December 2022 could once again turn the UP campus on Boszorkány road into a lively venue full of young people.
The competition was an opportunity for talented high school and university students to test their programming skills. It also connected IT companies with their prospective employees, and through interesting and playful exercises, it encouraged or even deepened the commitment of high school students who were about to choose a career in engineering, including IT. During a full day of competition within the university walls, the members of the high school and university teams got to know each other and the university lecturers organizing the competition, thus gaining a more specific than general picture of university life, which may encourage them to continue their studies at the educational institution organizing the competition.


